ALBEM Board Meeting Minutes

Tuesday, September 29, 2020
The meeting was called to order  at 7:15 a.m. by Carrie Nemec.
Attendees were:  Carrie Nemec, Veronica Plascencia, Marcie White, Karen Williams, Terence Booth, Cindy Young, Connie Magee, Gonzalo Moraga, Ron Hoppe, Nicole Kelly and Donna Snyder.
Approval of Minutes – None to approve
Treasurer’s Report – Karen shared that the beginning balance in our account is $37,744.26.  After all expenditures were paid and membership fees received, the total ending balance is $26,775.00.  There are still $8,639.59 in the savings account and $20,484.18 in a CD.  Karen also shared that all scholarship checks have cleared.  Karen is working on renew ing Carrie’s ACSA membership by sending a check from ALBEM for the whole year.
Superintendent Meetings 2020-2021
Listed below are the dates set for ALBEM Board Members to meet with Jill Baker:
Wednesday, October 14, 2020


Wednesday, March 10, 2021

Tuesday, November 10, 2020


Wednesday, April 21, 2021
Wednesday, January 20, 2021


Tuesday, May 25, 2021
Wednesday, February 10, 2021

These meetings will begin at 7:00 a.m. at the El Dorado Golf Course Restaurant.  Meeting location may change due to COVID.  

ALBEM Board Meetings 2020-2021
Listed below are the dates set for the ALBEM Board Member meetings:


Tuesday, September 29, 2020


Tuesday, March 9, 2021

Tuesday, October 13, 2020


Tuesday, April 20, 2021

Monday, November 9, 2020


Monday, May 24, 2021

Tuesday, January 19, 2021



June 2021 Year-End Celebration (date to be determined)


Tuesday, February 9, 2021
These meetings will be held via Zoom at 7:00 a.m.
Member Communication
Carrie shared that being the ALBEM President and the representative for Elementary Principals is a big job because there are so many elementary schools.  Carrie met with the current elementary principals that are ALBEM members and agreed on the following:
· Group was split by district (region)

· Each region elected a representative for that specific region

· Carrie will meet with the district reps once a month to talk about any concerns they may want to bring up with Brian. 

Concerns/Questions for Jill Baker
· Communication needs to be better across the levels.  There is confusion around expectations at the sites.

· The distribution of Hot Spots was not explained well.  There were mixed communications from site to site.  

· Whom do principals speak with regarding Canvas, Zoom and substitute issues?

· Middle School principals went through Breakthrough Coach training and it was a bad experience for new Principals. Why is the district still assigning staff to attend?

· Teacher trainers at the sites are feeling overwhelmed w/teaching duties and trying to keep their staff on top of Canvas and other changes/updates.

· Any upcoming budget cuts or potential layoffs?
· Enrollment projections for 2021-2022 school year?

· Can Counselors have the flexibility of working from home?  Some high schools have their Counselors on a rotation schedule.

· How do Counselors get a regular contract with LBUSD?  Some Counselors have been on a temporary contract for years, while some newly hired Counselors get a permanent contract their first year.

· Why are Counselors moved regardless of their seniority?


Adjournment
Carrie ended the meeting at 8:25 a.m.
Next ALBEM Meeting:


Tuesday, October 13, 2020


Via Zoom


7:00 a.m.








